FACILITY COMMITTEE MEETING
October 9, 2019


Attendees:  Rich McFarland, Zachary Levchenko, Steve Savitz, Ruthanna Frizzell, Shawn Anderson, Judy Bean, Jerry Schlatter, Meagan George, and Julie Price.

First topic on the agenda was discussion about the security camera system offered by Verkada.  This is an internet subscription-based system.  The total cost is approximately $100,000.  This cost does not include hardwiring which is approximately $200 per camera. The annual subscription cost is approximately $200 per year per camera.  A five-year license subscription is $800 per camera or a ten-year license subscription would be $1,600 per camera.  This is a powerful system that operates with artificial intelligence that can be used to identify potential threats and provide monitoring.   A major consideration is sustainability of the cost of the system.

District administrators will be attending a level 1 threat assessment training.  Training will aid in determining if a student’s threat is a credible threat.  A standard protocol has been developed for determining the potential threat.  The training will be used to develop a district process for dealing with threats.  The training also allows staff to further access ESD services for threat assessment.

The Citizens for Capital Levy reported that signs are being placed in the community supporting the levy.  An advertisement will be placed in next week’s paper followed by letters to the editor.  The newspaper is a main source for distributing levy information.  A question was raised about an outreach to parents other than the newspaper.  The group is currently using a Facebook page and the newspaper to disseminate information.  It was suggested adding information to the District Facebook page that the track is paid for and to thank our voters.  

The Study and Survey is in process with visits from ALSC’s architect, electrical, and mechanical engineers surveying the district facilities last week.  The information gathered from this survey can be used for obtaining other grants.

Rich invited the group to participate in walk-throughs in the building to see what is going on in the classrooms.  A Conversation with Coffee gathering will also be held on Friday morning at the District Office.  Prior to this meeting, they will be meeting with staff regarding technology.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next facility meeting is scheduled for November 13th at 5:30 p.m.  (Changed meeting date to November 20th)

Meeting adjourned at 5:56 p.m.
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